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Congratulations are in order to the following NEWLY ELECTED Chapter officers:

Buffalo Chapter;

President Richard Buscemi, Vice President Gene Simes, Secretary/Treasurer Joseph Cobb

Syracuse Chapter;

President Robert Blanchard, Vice President Frank Prieto,

Secretary Faye Irwin, Treasurer Joseph Martone

Albany Chapter;

President William Parlman Vice President  Benjamin Fitz-Allen

Secretary/Treasurer Donald Deans

ScripTalk - Talking Prescription System

When a pharmacist **FILLS** your prescriptions, an

"All-too-familiar" label is printed and affixed to

your pill bottle or medicine container that is not friendly to visually impaired persons. Are you having trouble reading those small, but

extremely important labels? Do you need to rely on the assistance of others to determine the contents and instructions on your medications?

SMART-LABELS Help the Visually Impaired to READ Prescriptions. When a visually impaired person requests a Smart-Label, the pharmacy software prints an auxiliary 1/2" x 2" Smart-Label. The

Smart-Label is placed vertically on the prescription similar to the auxiliary strip labels you see today, like auxiliary label "Before Using

Always Shake Well". Smart-Labels work by connecting a microchip to a small, paper-thin antennae. When a Smart-Label is within range, the reader sends a signal that energizes the Smart-Label which, in turn, bursts stored data back to the reader. Pertinent information such as, the name of the patient; the name of the drug; the dosage; general instructions; warnings; prescription (Rx) number; along with the doctor's name and phone number are converted into speech.

ScripTalk is a talking, handheld device developed by En-Vision America, Inc. A little larger than a deck of playing cards. This product

allows those that have visual impairments to better manage their own medication regimen. It is believed that Smart-Labels are destined to become as ubiquitous as the bar code is today.

For more information contact David Raistrick at 800-890-1180. For your information: VA Hines Hospital - Chicago, IL is the first VA facility to test this new product.

(Source: En-Vision America, Inc. gave a presentation to the BVA National Board of Directors during the Mid-Winter Meetings.)

SAMSUNG DEVELOPS DIGITAL GUIDE DOG HARNESS

The Korean electronics giant Samsung has developed a prototype

digital guide dog harness which combines the use of the GPS global satellite positioning system with the ability to record vocal notes.

The harness works in tandem with a wrist-mounted device, and together the system will help guide dog owners achieve even greater independence and track new routes, according to a report in this week's Electronics Weekly magazine (web site  http://www.electronicsweekly.co.uk - although the story only appears in the printed version, cover date 16 Feb).

Since 1992 Samsung has funded Korea's only guide dog school. See:

http://www.samsung.com/community/animal/ani01.html

HISTORICAL (And Perhaps also Life) PERSPECTIVES:

A historical perspective, Do you know who in 1923 was:

1.  President of the largest steel company?

2.  President of the largest gas company?

3.  President of the New York Stock Exchange?

4.  Greatest wheat speculator?

5.  President of the Bank of International Settlement?

6.  Great Bear of Wall Street?
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These men should have been considered some of the world's most

successful men. At least they found the secret of making money.

Now more than sixty-five years later, do you know what has become of these men?

1.  President of the largest steel company, Charles Schwab, died a pauper.

2.  President of the largest gas company, Edward Hopson, went               insane.

3.  President of the NYSE, Richard Whitney, was released from     prison to die at home.

4.  Greatest wheat speculator, Arthur Cooger, died aboard a ship,  penniless.

5.  President of the Bank of International Settlement shot himself.

6.  Great Bear of Wall Street, Cosabee Rivermore, committed suicide.

The same year, 1923, the winner of the most important golf championship, Gene Sarazan, won the US Open and PGA Tournaments. He died a happy, sane man on May 13, 1999, at the age of 97.

Conclusion:

Stop worrying about business and start playing golf.

The previous speech was given by Mike Owen at last year’s TEE Tournament. Applications for the September 2001 TEE Tournament will be mailed this Spring. To make sure you receive an application to participate write Mike. His address is: Michael A. Owen (002B), VA Medical Center, 601 Hwy 6 West, Iowa City, Iowa 52246

Or e-mail him at: owen.michael_a@iowa-city.va.gov 

Need a DD Form 214?

Copies of the DD Form 214, which show proof of military service, are on file at the National Personnel Records  Center (Military Personnel

Records) and are available upon request. You may contact the "Records Information Lines" at the following telephone numbers: 

Air Force (314) 538-4243, Army (314) 538-4261, 

Navy/Marine Corps/Coast Guard (314) 538-4141. Callers will receive a tape recorded statement and  should leave a message with their name and address. The center  will mail the forms necessary to submit a request. You may also send a written request to: 

National Personnel Records Center, 9700 Page Avenue, St. Louis, MO 63132-5100.

Veterans' News:

The Senate Veterans' Affairs Committee approved legislation (S.1810) to address a wide range of veterans benefits. The bill would require the Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) to assist veterans in obtaining records to file a claim and also provide assistance in filing

a claim. The bill links veterans' cost-of-living adjustments to

the social security increases and includes provisions to provide co-payments for prescription drugs, benefits for female Vietnam veterans whose children are born with birth defects, establish a physician's assistant position at VA, provides medical compensation for veterans who have a service-connected mastectomy, and requires VA to provide medical coverage to veterans who contract colon, lung, brain and ovarian cancers due to radiation exposure.

The House passed a similar bill (H.R.4850) to expand benefits for veterans that also authorized cost-of-living increases on disability compensation for veterans with service-connected disabilities. Other provisions would allow certain members of the Individual Ready Reserve (IRR) to participate in the Service members' Group Life

Insurance SGLI) program, increase benefits for National Guard and  Reserve personnel who suffer a stroke or heart attack while on  inactive duty training, and provide compensation for certain female

servicemembers who undergo a radical mastectomy.

Disability Pay for Cold Related Injuries 

Rep. Bart Stupak (Mich.) introduced legislation, (H.R.4760), to make it easier for veterans who were exposed for more than seven consecutive days to extreme cold and suffered cold related injuries to receive disability pay.

Measure To Ease Filing Claims

House members approved legislation that overturns a 1999 decision by the Court of Appeals for Veterans Claims, that stated the Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) could help veterans obtain records only if there is proof that the claim is "well-grounded."

The bill requires VA to make appropriate efforts to obtain records that would help a veteran establish entitlement to a benefit. The measure would also permit veterans whose claims were denied, dating back to the original court decision, to request a VA  review of their case.
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FUNERAL PREPARATIONS: (PART 2 of 2)

In dealing with mortuaries, remember that they are business people who deserve to be paid for what they do. But, also remember that it is the job of the next of kin to locate an ethically priced facility that will respect your choice of what meets the needs of you and the family.

Most people assume that all funeral planning should be left to the funeral director. That is like giving a blank check. Be involved. A "traditional” funeral, i.e. elaborate and a profit for the funeral director, may look just like the last one and the next one. Make your own traditions. Shop around. Funeral homes are required to disclose prices in a clear format. This is a requirement of the Federal Trade Commission to protect consumers' right to choose only what they want. Take time to read the format. Here are some questions & answers about FUNERALS AND FUNERAL SERVICE. Your local funeral director will be happy to supply you with any additional information, or answer specific questions relating to funeral service, preplanning and end-of-life issues.

What purpose does a funeral serve?

A funeral is the customary way to acknowledge death and its finality.

Funerals are recognized rituals for the living to show respect for the

dead, and to help survivors begin the grieving process. Funerals in

one form or another have been conducted to honor the dead in most

cultures since as early as 35,000 BC when Cro-Magnon man practiced ritual funerals.

Why have a public viewing?

Viewing is a part of many cultural and ethnic traditions. Many grief

specialists believe that viewing aids the grieving process by helping

the bereaved recognize the reality of death. Viewing is encouraged for children, as long as the ritual is explained and the activity is

voluntary.

What do funeral directors do?

Funeral directors are caregivers and administrators. They make the

arrangements for transportation of the body, complete all necessary

paper work and implement the choices made by the family regarding the funeral and final disposition of the body.

Funeral directors have the experience to help the bereaved in coping

with the death of a loved one. They are trained to recognize when a

person is having difficulty with the grief process, and can recommend

sources of professional help or link grieving family members to

support groups at the funeral home or in the community.

Must you have a funeral director to bury the dead?

Yes. In New York State, a licensed funeral director or undertaker must be present and personally supervise the burial or cremation, or the transfer of the deceased from or delivery to a common carrier i.e.

airlines, railroads, etc. A licensed funeral director must sign and

file a certificate of death in the district where the death occurred.

What determines the cost of a funeral?

There are many factors that will determine the cost of a funeral. Just

as with other life rituals such as weddings, the cost will depend on

how elaborate or how simple a ceremony the family chooses. A funeral director will provide a description of the options available and what they cost during the first family meeting or when an individual is

preplanning a funeral.

In addition to the basic elements of removing the deceased from the

place of death and caring for the body, a funeral director makes all

the arrangements and attends to administrative tasks such as filing

the appropriate forms, dealing with doctors, ministers, florists,

sending obituary information to local newspapers, etc. A funeral

director conducts a 24 hour, labor intensive business and maintains

extensive facilities (viewing rooms, chapels, limousines, hearses,

etc.) and these expenses are factored into the cost of a funeral.

Who pays for funerals for the poor?

There are veteran, union and other organizational benefits to pay for

funerals including, in certain instances, a lump sum death benefit payment from Social Security in the amount of $255 payable only to the surviving spouse or dependent child. In most states, some form of

public aid allowances are available from the state.

Most funeral directors are aware of the various benefits and know how to obtain them for poor families. However, funeral directors often

absorb costs above and beyond what is provided by public assistance to insure a respectable burial for the dead.

The questions and answers were prepared by Bonnie Tippy who is Executive Director of the New York State Funeral

Directors Association, an organization of more than 800 funeral homes. If you have a question about funeral services or would like a list of NYSFDA member funeral directors in your area, contact NYSFDA, Dept. C, Four Wembley Square, Albany, NY 12205 or visit the web site at: http://www.nysfda.org.
